
SELECTBOARD MEETING           JUNE 11, 2003           7:30 P.M.

This meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM at the Town Office in Dummerston Center,
Vermont.

Members Present:  Paul Normandeau, Chairman; Shorty Forrett, Vice-Chairman; Lester 
Dunklee, Clerk; Cindy Jerome.

Also Present:  Thaddeus Betts, P.E. from Southern Vermont Engineering Associates, 
Mike Renaud from Renaud Brothers, Inc., Road Foreman Wayne Emery and 
Beverly Knapp.

A motion was made and passed to approve the minutes of May 28, 2003 and to pay
Warrants 25 & 25P.

Bids were opened for the slope stabilization on Camp Arden Road:

Zaluzny Excavating Co. $ 253,165
Renaud Bros.    141,476.25

Thad and the Board spoke with Mike Renaud and discussed the plans and bid he
submitted.  Mike estimated this would be a two week project.  Thad will review the bids;
Thad will also speak with Floyd Roberts and funding from FEMA needs to be addressed.

The highway department has been scraping roads, working on trucks and gravel has been
put on Kipling Road.  Roadside mowing will begin on July 1st and will take approximately
three weeks.  The statement for repairs from Nortrax, Inc. was discussed and some
charges were questioned.   Paul will write a letter and send a copy of the bid specs to them
for their review.  The old generator will be advertised for sale on the Vermont League and
Cities and Towns website.

A motion was made and passed to sign a curb cut permit for David Baker.  Location: the
bottom of the hill on East-West Road East near the bridge.

A motion was made and passed to sign the contract with the Windham County Humane
Society, dated June, 2003.

Correspondence:  6/2/03 from Fisher & Fisher regarding a pre-trial telephone conference
on July 1st at 1 PM  regarding Jenness & Berrie.  06/09/03 a copy of a letter to Linda
Matteson, District 2 Coordinator, from Wm Jewell and Company regarding July fund
raising events at the C. Z. Meadow Institute on Tucker Reed Road.

The Town received another statement from Brattleboro Veterinary Clinic-this will be
referred to Jack for follow up.
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Eesha William’s request regarding a bulletin board was discussed.  Budasi/Morris letter re
plowing on Hague Road:  this area will be reviewed on the annual road tour and Wayne
stated this road is one of the first roads to be plowed; he will try to address any problems
in that area.

Meeting adjourned 9:50 PM.

Approved_______________________

_______________________________
Paul E. Normandeau, Chairman

_______________________________
Lester L. Dunklee, Clerk

Minutes:  Beverly Knapp, Administrative Assistant


